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Friday 9th February 
2024

Please could we remind parents to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. admin@st-laurenceprimary.com 01584 872766. If we do not hear from you children will be 
marked as unauthorised.

Courtesy Cup

Lilly- Grace was nominated for the 
Courtesy cup this week for always having 

beautiful manners and always saying 
good morning to the adults

Year 4 
          Year 4 enjoyed a brisk stroll around Whitcliffe today as part of their 

Geography work.  Recent rainfall added an exciting element to their River studies.

Bikeability
This week, year 6 took part in level one and two of 
the bikability course. We had a wet and windy 
couple of days learning how to cycle safely on the 
road.

We have been in touch with the team who runs this 
and the new date for group two to complete the 
day they lost due to the weather warning is Friday 
1st March. 

Choir
Well done to our students who attend choir 
practice and performed in front of the whole 
school this afternoon. The choir is sponsored by 
Ludlow New Voices and run by Shropshire Music 
Service. 

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/


Dinham Herald
Bringing you the latest news from St Laurence’s Primary School

Cricket
On Tuesday, we saw a team of children go to 
an inclusive cricket event in Church Stretton, 
this was wonderful to watch and all the 
children competed with smiles on their faces 
having a go at everything that was asked of 
them.

St Laurence Success

Football
Eight of our year 5 and 6 children went to 

Ludlow Town Football Club to take part in 

the Shrewsbury Town girls football 

tournament.  These 8 girls had never 

played together before and they did 

themselves and St Laurence’s proud, the 

weather was horrific, but they managed to 

win two, draw one and lost two very 

competitive games.  Imogen and Brooke 

being our wonderful goal scorers, and 

everyone took their turn in goal.  Well 

done girls. 

Cross Country

On Thursday, we saw our year 3 and 4 

children go and brave the elements in some 

very slippery conditions at Bedstone School 

to take part in a cross-country event.  The 

children were amazing running across fields 

and through woodlands to complete the 

course.  I think there were some very wet 

clothes but lots of smiles as they finished the 

event with a hot chocolate and a 

brownie.  Special mention has to go to two 

year 3 boys, Patrick Willis coming in first 

place and Henry Caine coming in second. 



DAY CLUB AVAILABLE TO LIMIT      COST PER 

WEEK  

LEADER NUMBER OF 

WEEKS 

Monday 

3.15 –

4.30pn

Cookery
Y2 & Y3  - 8th Jan – 5th Feb

Y5 & Y6   - 19th Feb – 18th March 
8 £3.50 Mrs Powell

1 X 5 weeks

1 X 5 weeks 

Cross Country
KS2

(Y3– Y6)
25 £3.50

Mrs Brayne

Mrs James
10 weeks 

Tuesday

3.15 –

4.30pm

Netball Y5 & Y6 15 £3.50 Mrs Siddons 10 weeks

Orchestra 

‘Stompers’

KS2

You must be able to play an instrument
FREE Mr Bennett

Thursday 

3.15 –

4.30pm
Tag Rugby

Y5 & Y6 – 11th Jan – 8th Feb. 

Y3 & Y4 – 22nd Feb – 21st March
20 £3.50 Mr Tisdale

1 x 5 weeks

1 x 5 weeks

Thursday 
Pom Cheer 

Y5 & Y6 15 £3.50 Miss Canvin 10 weeks

Thursday

Netball Y3 & Y4 15 £3.50
Mrs Holtom

Mrs Angell
10 weeks

Friday

3.15 -

4.30pm
Football

Y3 & Y4 – 12th Jan – 9th Feb

Y5 & Y6 –23rd Feb – 22nd March.
25 £3.50 Mr O’Reilly

1 x 5 weeks

1 x 5 weeks 

After School Clubs – Spring 24

FULL

FULL

FULL

FULL

Children wishing to join multiple clubs; the first club will be £3.50 a week any additional club will be offered at £1.00 a week 

giving a reduction of £2.50 on a second club.

Those children entitled to Pupil Premium will be offered a subsidy.

Please complete the reply slip if you would like your child to attend any of the clubs this term – your child’s place will be 

confirmed once you have made your payment. Payments are non-refundable.

Children wishing to attend Clubs must complete and return the form below ASAP to avoid disappointment.

Children will only be notified if they have not been successful and will be placed on a reserve list.

Some clubs have a limit on places. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.

Please collect your child from the main entrance where the person running the club will dismiss them. In order to help the 

members of staff running the club, please arrive on time to collect your child.  Unless you have stated we will assume your 

child is being collected.

Clubs will run from Monday 8th January to Friday 22nd March unless otherwise stated. 



Diary Dates

February 

12th – 16th  Half Term
19th  Dental talk Reception
20th  Parents Evening YR–Y6 – Face to Face
22nd  Year 3 Swimming
22nd  High 5 Netball Y5 & Y6
22nd  Parents Evening YR-Y6 – Face to Face 
28th  Year 6 Class Assembly 
29th  Year 3 Swimming
29th  Tag Rugby Y5 & Y6

March
1st  Bikeability 
5th  KS2 Orienteering Festival 
6th  Year 2 Class Assembly
6th  Year 5 Pioneer Centre
7th  Year 5 Pioneer Centre
7th  Year 3 Swimming
7th  World Book Day
8th  Year 5 Pioneer Centre
11th  Height and Weight Check YR & Y6
13th  Year 1 Class Assembly
14th  Year 3 Swimming
15th  Year 1 Ludlow Castle Visit
19th  KS2 Orienteering Festival Cardingmill Valley 
21st  Year 3 Swimming
21st  KS2 Tag School Games

25th 5th April Easter Holidays

April
8th  PD Day

June
20th  Year 6 Hereford Cathedral 
26th-28th  Year 6 London Trip
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